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We reiterate our strong support for the Programme of Assistance and we commend its effective 
contribution to the Rule of Law, in particular by addressing the need for International Law 
training and dissemination of legal knowledge and material in benefit of all countries. 

We welcome the Report of the Secretary General, which covers both the i;mplementation of the 
Programme in 2016 and the activities planned for 2017. We commend the Office of Legal 
Affairs, and in particular the Codification Division, for its efforts to strengthen and revitalize its 
activities under the Programme of Assistance in order to meet the changing needs of the 
international legal community in the 21 st 



We welcome the Office of Legal Affairs' continued commitment to the Programme, including the 
provision of resources from within its budget, noting with satisfaction that those resources for the 
biennium 2016-2017 have increased substantially against the previous budgets. 

We thank once again the Advisory Committee for its work and we note the recommendations 
contained in the Report of the Secretary-General. 

I thank you. 


